
Kettle Lake PTO Minutes

September 15, 2014

PTO Mission Statement: It is the mission of the Kettle Lake PTO to support quality education for the children of Kettle Lake Elementary School.

OLD BUSINESS: Minutes from the May 2014 meeting were made available.  Rachel Roberts motioned to pass the minutes and Amanda Jones was the second to motion.

Treasurer’s Report. Pam Andrulis reviewed the budget statement for the 2014-2015 school year.  Kate Ohm motioned to pass the budget and Elisabeth Reus seconded the motion.

NEW BUSINESS: 

It has been decided that the yard sale will be canceled this year due to the disruption it creates in the school and the amount of manpower is requires.  As a community service, a nonprofit will be contacted to set up a truck that people can donate to.

Moms and Misters: Maria Phillips reported that approx 100 Kettle Lakers will be attending.  Donations are all set for the event.

Walk-a-thon: Amanda Jones explained that this is our biggest fundraiser of the year.  The goal is $15,000.  Please keep working on pledges and feel free to come on September 26 and walk with your child.

Box Tops: Emily Stoner said that the box tops contest is going from September 29-October 28.  Keep collecting box tops and soup labels.  If you are able, please bag the box tops with 50 per bag, or mark the bag with the amount that is in it.

Cougar Kids Care Club: Mr. M. explained that CKCC is a philanthropic group that meets once a month.  They conduct 3 bakes sales and the profits are donated to a local, national, and worldwide non-profit.

Key Communicator: Joe Manning explained his position of being responsible for being the liaison between KL and the school district superintendent.  His position will be ending after this year.  Joe reported that school board elections will be changing from a 4 year position to a 6 year position. He also explained that the projects that each school needs from the bond proposal that passes will be starting to kick off soon.  Workshops and board meetings are open to all.  The next workshop is October 13 and the next school board meeting is on September 23 at Emmons Lake Elementary.

PTO website: Crystal urged everyone to check out the new website.  Updates will be coming soon, so keep checking.  Signing up to volunteer and a voluntary directory are both linked to the PTO website.

Educational Forum- Mr. M. explained the new behavioral matrix that he and the teachers came up with.  The cougar cool awards have been a big hit with all the students and they are seeing positive benefits from the program already.  The next all school assembly is October 3 and all are welcome.


